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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE TAXI LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE HELD BY 
TEAMS ON TUESDAY, 27 FEBRUARY 2024 

 
PRESENT 
County Councillor G D Jones (Chair) 
 
County Councillors A Davies and E Roderick 
 
County Councillor P James [observer] 
 

1.  RESOLUTION TO EXCLUDE THE PUBLIC AND THE PRESS  
 

RESOLVED that in accordance with Section 100(a)(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972 the public and press were excluded from the meeting 
on the grounds that there would be disclosure to them of exempt 
information under Paragraphs 12 and 18 of Schedule 12a Part 7 of the 
above Act in respect of the following item[s]. 

 
2.  APPLICATION FOR A JOINT HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE 

DRIVER'S LICENCE - JD/01/24  
 

2.1. Sub-Committee procedures  
 

The Chair, Sub-Committee members and others introduced themselves. 
  
The Chair explained the procedures to be followed by the Sub-Committee. 
  
  
2.2. Application for a licence  

 
Applicant – JD/01/24 
  
Mr R Bowen, Licensing Officer, Dyfed-Powys Police 
  
The Licensing Officer presented the Licensing Authority’s position as outlined in 
the report [copy filed with the signed minutes].  She advised that the Sub-
Committee was being asked to consider whether JD/01/24 is a ‘fit and proper’ (or 
safe and suitable) person to continue to hold a driver licence.  There were no 
questions for the Licensing Officer. 
  
JD/01/24 explained the circumstances around the two speeding offences in 2021 
and that no customers were in the vehicle at the time of either offence.  He 
referred the Sub-Committee to the letters of support received from customers 
and that he had never received any complaints from customers.  He advised he 
took the wellbeing of his customers seriously and explained the range of work he 
undertook.  In response to a question from the Licensing Officer he advised that 
no customers had complained about his driving.  The Licensing Officer advised 
in response to a question from JD/01/24 that no complaints from customers had 
been received by the Licensing Authority against JD/01/24. 
  
The Sub-Committee noted that JD/01/24 spoke passionately about his 
responsibility to customers but asked about his responsibility to other road 
users.  JD/01/24 stated he was very sorry for speeding and that no further 
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offences had occurred since 2021.  In response to a question about why he had 
not reported the two speeding offences to the Licensing Authority, he advised 
that this was because he did not know how to contact officers as this was during 
COVID and because of his personal circumstances.  The Licensing Officer 
advised that during COVID officers were contactable by email and phone. 
  
Mr Bowen, Police Licensing Officer advised the Sub-Committee that the two 
speeding offences occurred on B class roads, which increased the potential 
impact on other road users.  In addition, the offences took place within two days 
of each other showing a propensity to speeding.  JD/01/24 had no questions.  In 
response to a question from the Sub-Committee, Mr Bowen advised that where a 
speeding offence is deemed to be severe the magistrate can impose more 
penalty points and this was the case with the second speeding offence.   
  
In summing up JD/01/24 referred to the letters of support, that no paying 
passengers were in the car when the two offences occurred, that he takes the 
safety of customers seriously, the impact on his life and on his customers and 
that he has had no speeding offences since 2021. 
  
In response to a question the Licensing Officer advised that speed awareness 
courses were available online during COVID. 
  
All parties confirmed that they had been able to make their representations. 
  
The Sub-Committee withdrew to consider, in private, the application and the 
evidence they had heard, with the support of the Clerk.  Councillor P James, as 
observer, remained in the main meeting. 
  
On their return the Chair announced their decision.  In reaching the decision 
members took into account the relevant written and verbal representations.   
  
RESOLVED Reason for decision 
That JD/01/24 be suspended for a 
minimum of one month and that he 
successfully completes a speed 
awareness course approved by the 
Licensing Authority. 
  
  
  

That the seriousness of the 
speeding offences cannot be 
avoided, JD/01/24 had failed to 
advise the Licensing Authority of 
the offences, had not understood 
the recklessness of the offences 
and had delayed the hearing. 

  
  
The Chair advised that the Authority would confirm the decision in writing and 
reminded JD/01/24 of their right to appeal.   In response to a question the 
Licensing Officer advised that the suspension would be from today. 
  
  
The Chair thanked all for attending. 
  

 
 

County Councillor G D Jones (Chair) 


